
  STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.       SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111 

 

March 23, 2018 
 
Clare Connor, Partner 
McDermott, Will & Emory 
444 West Lake Street 
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
 
Re:   Section 1130.570 - Validity of an Exemption  

Exemption #: E-057-16 – Hauser Ross Eye Institute ASTC  
  
Dear Ms. Connor: 

On March 23, 2018 the State Board received notice that the sale or transfer of the physical plant 
and related assets of a health care facility located at 1630 Gateway Drive, Sycamore, Illinois was 
completed on May 13, 2016 in accordance with the terms and conditions as outlined in the 
application.  No further action is required in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities and 
Services Review Board.   
 

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino of my staff at 
217.782.3516 or mike.constantino@illinois.gov 

Sincerely, 

 

Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
  




